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March 2023 

 

This year we will have morning Lenten worship services in the                      

sanctuary at 10:00 am (note the new time), and evening worship at  

7:00 pm on Wednesdays through March 29.  The 10:00 am service will 

be livestreamed and available later on facebook and YouTube.  

Pastor’s Page 
Dear Friends at Trinity, when I wrote last month’s Tidings article, I assumed that I would 
be leaving at the end of February when my contract ended. But since Trinity has not yet 
called a new pastor, I have agreed to stay on until the end of May. I’m delighted to have 
a few extra months here, but also feel a fresh need for God’s grace—for you, for me, 
and for the person who will come to be your new pastor. And so a favorite verse, a little 
reflection, a question and a prayer all about “grace”.  
 

But by the grace of God I am what I am, and his grace toward me has not been in vain. 
On the contrary, I worked harder than any of them---though it was not I, but the grace of 
God that is with me.      Corinthians 15:10  NRSV 
 

The apostle Paul is coming to the end of his first letter to the church in Corinth. In the 
midst of sharing some profound insights about Jesus death and resurrection, he shares 
this little bit of autobiographical information.  
 

Paul has come to this point in his life because of God’s grace. He has been able to    
journey this far, to accomplish this much, to preach and teach and travel and write in 
ways that will change the world forever, all because of God’s grace. Paul recognizes 
that God is lovingly at work in and through him and that single, remarkable fact has 
made all the difference in his life. 
 

For us, too! It is not just the apostle Paul and the long ago life he led that God was             
lovingly at work. It is in you and me and everyone who turns to God and trusts him. 
God’s grace is a constant yet unseen force that encourages us when we are lonely, 
strengthens us when we are afraid, searches us out when we are lost, and draws us 
ever nearer as we grow older. 
 

We may not always recognize God’s grace at work in our lives. But each time we catch 
a glimpse of it—each time we feel God’s Spirit at work in our lives, each time we                  
experience His love reaching through a friends heart and hands, each time we                       
encounter God’s awesome grandeur in the world around us—we can say with the  
apostle Paul, “by the grace of God I am what I am.” And with the apostle Paul, we can 
know with assurance that that one fact of our lives has made all the difference. 
 

Question: When have you experienced God’s grace in your life? 
 

Prayer: Dear Jesus, we praise you for the gift of grace. Help us live this day with a new 
awareness of how you love and care for us. Amen. 
 

Blessings, 
Pastor Greg 

Our Lenten Fish Fries are back!   Fridays 5-7 pm   February 24-March 31 

All you can eat fish, hand cut fries, homemade tartar sauce, coleslaw, dinner roll, coffee 
& milk. Meatless spaghetti also available. $12 adults, $5 ages 5-10, under 5 free.                    
Proceeds support youth programs and facility needs.      

Many hands are needed to run the fish fries. Sign up on the bulletin board or email 
jmorgan@trinitynorthbranch.org to help out or bring bars. Thank you! 

Looking ahead: Palm Sunday, April 2  

Please join us for our Palm Sunday Brunch Fundraiser on Sunday, April 2, from 9:00-
10:00 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall. EDGE youth will be serving donuts, breads, fruit, 
cheese, coffee, and juice. Free will donations support youth mission trips and activities.  

Sunday School Easter Egg Hunt Candy Donations Needed  
A donation board is set up in the narthex with tags for our Easter egg hunt. We are  
asking for new, unopened bags of fun-sized Starburst and Skittles candy to be brought 
to the church office before Monday, March 20. Please only donate the requested kinds 
due to allergies. Fun-size is needed to fit inside the Easter eggs. THANK YOU for                  
your help!  



Children & Youth Ministry News 

EDGE High School Youth Ministry 

February was a busy month for EDGE and we want to thank everyone that supported our youth group at the 

soup lunch during the annual meeting! Our group will be going to Luther Park in Danbury, WI, for our mission 

trip this summer and we appreciate your support! With the Lent season upon us, we will use the Lent theme - 

Seeking: Honest Questions For A Deeper Faith for our discussion and fellowship time before attending Lenten 

worship services together. We will also help pack Viking Vittles and stuff Easter eggs and goodie bags for the 

family Sunday School Easter egg hunt.  
   

Please join us for our Palm Sunday Brunch Fundraiser on Sunday, April 2, from 9:00-10:00 a.m. in the Fellowship 

Hall. EDGE youth will be serving donuts, breads, fruit, cheese, coffee, and juice. Free will donations will support 

youth mission trips and activities.  
   

March 1 - EDGE 6:00-7:00 p.m., Lenten worship at 7  

March 5 - EDGE hosts coffee hour  

March 8 - EDGE 6:00-7:00 p.m. - Viking Vittles packing, Lenten worship at 7  

March  15 - NO EDGE - Spring Break  

March 22 - EDGE 6:00-7:00 p.m., Lenten worship at 7  

March 29 - EDGE 6:00-7:00 p.m. - Prep Easter eggs, Lenten worship at 7  

April 2 - Palm Sunday Brunch Fundraiser, 9:00-10:00 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall  
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Children’s Ministry  

Thank you to all of the families and Trinity members that helped us collect cans of soup for our Souper Bowl 
Sunday food drive. We collected more than 150 cans of soup to support the Trinity grocery shelf. February 
was filled with fun for Sunday School and March will be a little quieter due to spring break. There will be NO 
Sunday School on March 12 and 19. We plan to do our next service project at the end of the month. Save 
the date for our family Easter egg hunt on Palm Sunday, April 2, at 9:45 a.m. outside at Trinity. Children will 
also do their palm branch parade and singing at 10:00 worship that day.  
   

March 5 - Family Sunday School 9:00-9:45 a.m.  
March 12 - NO Sunday School - Spring Break  
March 19 - NO Sunday School - Spring Break  
March 26 - Family Sunday School 9:00-9:45 a.m. - Service Project Day  
April 2 - Palm Sunday Brunch 9:00-10:00 a.m. in the Fellowship hall, Family Easter Egg hunt at 9:45 a.m. on 
the Trinity lawn, Palm Branch Parade and singing in church at 10:00 a.m.  

Confirmation meets Wednesdays from 6:30-7:30 pm.  Call the church office at 651-674-7047 or 

fill in the form outside the office to sign up to acolyte or greet on Sunday mornings.    

 **During Lent Confirmation will meet from 6:30 –7:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall. We will then 

move to the sanctuary for our 7:00 pm Lenten worship services.                                                                   

*No Confirmation March 15 or 22. 

Be a part of our next women's Bible study gathering on Sunday, March 26, from                              
6:00-7:15 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall at Trinity. Hotdish supper, refreshments, and                  
fellowship to begin, followed by Bible study, discussion, and prayer. We will be finishing the 
Gospel of John (Chapters 19, 20, and 21) in March. Come when you can, leave when you 
must. Our next gathering will be on April 16. Contact Marie if you have any questions.  

The cost of graves is going up this year. The price will remain at $400 until the end of May.                      
On June 1, 2023 the price will go up to $500. This is the first price raise since 2003. Call Julie at                 
651-674-7047 to purchase a grave.  

Cemetery deeds give ownership to the purchaser and their heirs. Heirs can be spouse, parents,                    
children and grandchildren. The owner of a grave can gift a grave to a non-heir. A non-heir would be a 
friend, niece, nephew, aunt and uncle etc. Gifting a grave to a non-heir will now be charged a $50                 
administrative fee for the transfer of ownership. 
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Viking Vittles 

Viking Vittles is in its 5th year serving food insecure students in our community.  During 

this time, we have been blessed with great support from members of Trinity as well as the 
greater community.  A large part of that support is the result of a $21,000 grant we                   
received from the City of North Branch as part of the CARES Act from COVID.  In                    
addition, in 2020 and 2021 the government provided a substantial amount of food at no 
cost due to COVID.  Because the contribution was a one-time donation, we need to find a 
way to replace the lost income on an ongoing basis. 

Just as everyone else has seen an increase in the cost of groceries, so too have the costs for Viking  
Vittles risen.  The increase in the number of students getting bags of food each week plus the increased 
use of the care closets at the high school, middle school and ALC has created a significant increase in 
the cost of this program.  Unfortunately, the contributions have not kept pace with the increase in costs. 

This is one of very few programs that has zero labor costs; every dollar donated goes to the food that is 
provided for children in need.  While we are continually looking for grants and reaching out to the         
community at large, we still do not generate enough income to cover all of the costs. Please consider 
making a one time or ongoing monthly contribution to Viking Vittles to keep this program going.  We also 
ask that you keep Viking Vittles in your prayers as this is a much-needed program in our community. 

Viking Vittles in memory of Kaitlyn Fairbanks from Jeff & Lori Peterson  

Undesignated in memory of Harriet Ryberg from Harriet Ryberg Estate 

Viking Vittles in memory of Karen Nelson from Lee & Donna Setter 

Food Shelf in memory of Karen Nelson from Albert & Ann Tanko, Tom & Candi Hals, Ted & Jody Nemetz 

Youth & Children in memory of Russ Ramberg from Keith & Erma Parsons, Mike & Barb Nelson, Judy Ramberg 

Blessing Bags in memory of Karen Nelson from Nancy Zachrison, William Bowlin, Nan Hult, Bonnie Nelson,                                    

Jill Nelson Decker, Sue Gustafson, Bonnie Nelson, Doug Trampe, Ron & Diane Barsness, Mike & Barb Nelson 

Cemetery Fund in memory of Karen Nelson from Butch & Sharalyn Olson 

Kitchen Fund in memory of Karen Nelson from Sharon Fairbanks, Barb & Steve Mork, Keith & Erma Parsons,                                         

Sharon Ramberg, Jean Fairbanks, Carol Grissman, JoAnn Dolezalek, Carol Gusafson, Timothy & Nancy Chisholm, 

Lorraine Wenzel 

Undesignated in memory of Karen Nelson from Shirley Fisk, Byron & Susan Broden, Loren & Jane Magnison, Vonnie & 

Dennis Johnson, Evonne Peterson, Mary Jo Vaughn, Mary Jo & Harry Fleming Jr, Duane & Eileen Fisk, Darlene Nelson, 

Dana & Kim Johnson 

Save the date:                         
We have 50 tickets reserved 
for the July 25 Twins game 
vs. Seattle. Stay tuned for 
more details and sign up 

information.   

Senior Socials will begin again in April!  We will meet from 5:00-
6:30 pm on the second Thursday of each month, April 13 through 
October 12. We ask that you RSVP to Julie at 651-674-7047 each 
month, the sooner the better, so we can plan the meals. You are  
welcome to bring friends, neighbors or your kids drive and join 
you. We will have dinner, socialize, play games and have music. We 
also could use help serving. Contact Julie if you’d like to help out!   

“Seeking: honest questions for a deeper faith.” 
A Lenten Devotional 

 
This Lenten season, we will read many stories of Jesus encountering people who are                
seeking: a new beginning, a different life, a deeper faith.  In these interactions, an unveiling 
often occurs—assumptions are disrupted, a new perspective is revealed, mystery grows. 
 

Seeking: honest questions for a deeper faith, our Lenten Devotional is founded on                   
questions. Some of these questions feel like a charge or challenge (“Who will you listen 
to?”) Some questions are hopeful and curious (“How do we begin again?”) Our questions 
won’t necessarily lead to answers, but they can help us find clarity and a new perspective.  
Ultimately, we pray they lead to a new beginning, a restoration, a wider grace. 
 

Like the characters in our Lenten scriptures, we are also seeking many things: clarity,                
connection, wonder, justice, balance.  We are seeking our calling, the sacred, and how to 
live as a disciple. We hope that this devotional will help you unpack some of your big 
questions in ways that are honest and faithful. 
 

This Lent, may you engage in the spiritual practice of seeking—by asking questions and by 
staying curious and open. May you be drawn more deeply into the fullness of life, into the 
heart of God. 



Trinity’s Fellowship Team night at the 

movies!  All are welcome! Simply 

meet at the  North Branch Theater on 

March 17 at 6:45 pm, and we will  

decide on a  movie. Discussion and 

dessert after the movie!  

Trinity’s grocery shelf has seen an increase in use         
recently. If you’d like to donate non-perishable or               

personal care items, please bring them to the office.             
We have a freezer available as well. We have also had 
multiple requests for gas cards.  If you’d like to make a 

monetary donation, note “Grocery Shelf “ or “Gas Cards” 
on your donation and we will do the shopping for you.  

Like Trinity Lutheran Church on      

facebook, and comment on our 

posts! Worship videos are posted 

each Sunday! 
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Our weekly worship will be available 
each Sunday live at 8 & 10a on our 

YouTube channel, and about 90 
minutes later on our facebook page. 
Links can be found on our website.   

“Christ in Our Home” daily devotionals for January, February and March have arrived.                                                              

Large and regular print books are available. If you’d like a copy, email jmorgan@trinitynorthbranch.org or                                                                       

leave a message for Julie at 651-674-7047 to pickup.   

Fare for All at Trinity Lutheran Church.   

The next sales will be held 3:00-5:00  

March 8 & April 12.  

Fare for All is open to everyone! The more who shop 

the better they buying power of the organization! 

Serving for the month of February 

Tom & Candi Hals 

Please email articles for the   

April Trinity Tidings to   

office @trinitynorthbranch.org  

by  March 15. Thank you! 

34th Saint Paul Area Synodical Women's                 
Organization Convention 

Saturday, April 22, 2023  8:00 am—4:00 pm at Gloria Dei                 
Lutheran Church 700 Snelling Avenue South Saint Paul, MN  

This year’s theme is “Come and See” (based on John 1:39) 

Keynote speaker is Dr. Kelly Sherman-Conroy. Her talk is                  
entitled “The Power of Story.”  Dr. Kelly Sherman-Conroy, is a 
Native American Theologian who walks with people of all         
cultures. Her Lakota people have a saying, “Mitákuye Oyás’iŋ 
el changleska wiconi:” "We are all related in this circle of life." 
 
Registration is $40.  TWIGS has money available for up to 6 
women who would like to attend  Please let Julie Morgan In 
the office know, or Ann Tanko 763-444-5453.  Registration 
forms are in the church office.   

For many of us, one of the traditions of the Easter season is to give a gift in memory of or in honor of 
those we love and are thankful for. This is often in the form of a financial gift to ur Easter flower garden 
in the sanctuary. We are offering the opportunity to remember loved ones and in doing so also help 
those how are in the greatest need. We encourage you to give a gift towards the North Branch Food 
Shelf this year. 

Complete the form below, and make your check payable to Trinity Lutheran Church with Food Shelf on 
the memo line. We will make one check out to the Food Shelf from Trinity. Please return the form to 
the church office by Sunday, April 2. Names of the memorialized will appear in the Easter bulletins. 
Forms received after April 2 will not be included in the bulletins. Thank you for your continued                          
generosity as we do the work of God’s people in this time and place!    

In memory of: _______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

In gratitude for ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

From: ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

A First Communion Class will be held Thursday, 

April 5th at 5:30 p.m. This instruction is open to 

any and all people who have not yet received 

Communion.  If you or your child/children would 

like to participate in this year’s class, forms are 

available in the office and on our website. Parents 

should attend the class with their children. Those 

participating in the class will commune for the first 

time on Maundy Thursday, April 5 at 7:00 pm. 

Call the office to register by Monday, April 3.  
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See our website www.trinitynorthbranch.org to give electronically on a one-time or recurring basis.             
Select the date and frequency (one time, weekly or monthly) and designate the amount and fund 
(Unified, Building, Viking Vittles, Memorial or Other.)  Changes can easily be made at any time. 
 

Offering can also be mailed to Trinity Lutheran Church, PO Box 447, North Branch, MN 55056. 
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Please consider online giving. 



FROM THE CHAIR....... 
 

First, let’s thank the council members whose terms expired as of the annual meeting,                  

Lucas Edson, Rosanne Johnson and Chris Judson.  Lucas has served as Council Secretary for the 

last year, Chris has served as Council Chair for the past year and Rosanne has completed                     

one three year term and volunteered to serve another.  We also need to thank Jeremy Edson 

and Barb Nelson for their willingness to serve on the council.  Rosanne, Barb and Jeremy were 

elected at the annual meeting for three year terms that expire in 2026.  The current council 

members whose terms expire in 2024 are Stan Sjodahl, Ann Tanko and Vicky Trampe.  Those council members 

with terms expiring in 2025 are Linda Born, Aaron Nysse and Tom Hals.  
  

Council members were installed on Sunday February 19th.  The first meeting was on Tuesday, February 21st. 
  

Serving on the church council gives one an entirely new appreciation of the amount of work done by the staff 

and all the volunteers that keep our church running.  In addition to the normal everyday things, this year we will 

be calling a new pastor and trying to replace Deb Aulich who is retiring this spring after 40 years.  We certainly 

have enough work to do.  
  

In Christ  

Tom Hals, Chair    

Page 7 T RI NI TY  LUT HER A N CHU R CH  

Through the foresight and generosity of several members of our church, a scholarship fund has been established at  Trinity Lutheran as 
part of our memorial fund giving.  Following are the guidelines for high school seniors interested in applying.  

1. The applicant must be a member of Trinity Lutheran Church. 

2. The applicant must attend an ELCA affiliated school. 

3. The scholarship will be paid directly to the school. 

4. The scholarship will be for the graduating seniors in the present year and will be given in accordance with the  guidelines of the school 
which the applicant is attending.  If money remains available, it will be offered to students entering upper classes at ELCA schools. 

5. Applicants must be full time students.  Since each school has its own definition of full-time student, the definition at the school the     
applicant will be attending will be our guidelines for defining full time student. 

6. The maximum scholarship will be $500 but may be less depending on available funds and the number of qualified  applicants.  Please 
note that the number of applicants determine the amount of the individual scholarship award.  The decision of the church council is 
all who apply and meet the guidelines will share equally in the scholarship fund. 

7. Letters of application must be received by May1st of the applicant’s senior year and be accompanied by a letter of acceptance from the 
school the applicant will be attending.  The letter of application should include the students name, address, phone number, name of 
school the student will be attending along with a statement that he/she is applying to receive the scholarship award.  If the student 
knows whether or not the school to which he/she is applying has a matching fund plan, this information should also be included 
along with a copy of the letter of acceptance from the school.  In cases where the application is an upperclassperson at an ELCA               
College, the letter of application must also be received by May 1 for the following September—May school year.  Verification that the 
upperclassperson meets all the above criteria will be required. A form is available in the church office and on the church website. 

8. In the event there are additional moneys available after above criteria has been met, we will accept applications from other members 
who are students at other Christian affiliated schools. 

SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE FOR TRINITY’S HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS 

Good news!  A new choir opportunity! 

Warm up those vocal chords and take a “leap of faith!” 

Who: High school age youth through adults who have reached their “golden years” 
What: A collaborative choir with the choir from Immanuel Lutheran in Almelund directed by Tyler Olson 
When: Rehearsals Tuesdays at 6:00 p.m./1st & 3rd Tuesdays at Trinity, 2nd & 4th at Immanuel 
 Sing at both churches on the last Sunday of the month/ May on the 3rd Sunday 
 8:00 a.m. worship at Trinity, 9:30 a.m. worship at Immanuel 
If you have any questions or would like to add your voice to this new choir contact Tyler Olson at                                              
tolson@trinitynorthbranch.org or Deb at daulich@trinitynorthbranch.org or see her in the “choir pit” on                                         
Sunday mornings. 

This is going to be fun! Please consider being a part of this musical endeavor! 

Organist/Pianist Trinity Lutheran Church is seeking two part-time individuals to co-share the organist/pianist position.  
Each position is for 10 hours every other week,  The organist/pianist will play every other Sunday for one traditional and 
one contemporary service as well as special services such as Lent and Christmas throughout the year. They will also                 
accompany choir practice one day every other week.  Experience needed in performing on organ and piano. Knowledge  
of Christian music, traditional hymns, and contemporary Christian music would be beneficial. Opportunities are available 
with experience in Contemporary Worship Service planning. See full job description at www.trinitynorthbranch.org 
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PO Box 447 

North Branch, MN 55056 

Roger Anderson & Jeff Hill, Custodians 

Rick Olson & Luke Meyer, Cemetery Staff  

Outreach Committee:                                          
Outreach@trinitynorthbranch.org 

Todd Fisk, Church Treasurer 

Missionaries:  Dr. Stephen Swanson family –   
Tanzania 

Our Sister Congregation in Tanzania—Pawaga    

Church Office: 651-674-7047   Church Fax: 651-674-7048 

Church Office Hours:  8:00 am-3:00 pm Monday-Thursday 

Sunday Worship:  8:00 am & 10:00 am in person worship, 
 livestreamed on YouTube.    

Available on facebook 10:30 am. See our website for links. 

Church email: office@trinitynorthbranch.org 

Church website: www.trinitynorthbranch.org 

Rev Greg Wilcox  Cell 605-351-3289       ext. 12  
Sue Danielzuk, Church Administrator 
     ext. 37 
Marie Ray, Director of Youth & Family Ministries 
      ext. 13 
Sarah Krosschell, Sunday School Coordinator 
   
Deb Aulich, Director of Worship and Arts 
   ext. 14   
Julie Morgan, Church Office Manager 
   ext. 10 
Christopher Dehen, Financial Recorder 

   

Jaron Roberts, Audio Visual Manager 

   

Tyler Olson: Sr. Choir Director               

Partners in Ministry: The People of Trinity 
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Church Council Members:     

Tom Hals, Council Chair       

Linda Born, Jeremy Edson, Rosanne Johnson, 
Barb Nelson, Aaron Nysse, Stan Sjodahl,                      

Ann Tanko, Vicky Trampe  

Lenten worship  

Wednesdays at 10 am & 7 pm 

Fish Fries Fridays 5-7 pm 

Serving help and bars are needed; 

sign up in the Narthex 


